James R. Weiss Chairman

Alyson Morris Clerk



Supervisors
Maureen Zimmerman
James Livingston
Kathy Leith
Alex Palmer

## TOWN OF LINN

WALWORTH COUNTY

June 14, 2023

RE: Lackey Lane Bridge Replacement

The Town of Linn, WI, is planning to replace the Lackey-Lane bridge. Construction is tentatively scheduled for September 2024.

The existing bridge is over 90 years old and was recommended for replacement by the bridge inspector for Walworth County, WI.

The Town will host its first public involvement meeting on Monday, July 10, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. at the Linn Town Hall, W3728 Franklin Walsh Street, Zenda WI, 53195. Attendees can join in-person or remotely. For remote access, please check the Town of Linn website for the link and telephone number: www.townoflinn.wi.gov.

The purpose of the meeting is to discuss the structural design, traffic impacts, and design and construction schedule for the bridge replacement project. The bridge replacement will be designed by Baxter & Woodman, Inc., and include Federal/State funding.

Following the meeting, the Town will incorporate input from property owners and stakeholders into a final plan to be presented at a second public meeting.

The Town Hall is Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) accessible. Those who are deaf, hard of hearing, blind, have low vision or speech disabled can use the Wisconsin Telecommunication Relay System (WTRS). The service provides a link between text telephone users and conventional telephone users. Callers can access the relay 24 hours a day through a toll-free number or by dialing 711. Operators will be able to assist you. Additional ways to contact the WTRS can be found at https://wisconsinrelay.com/.

Please feel free to let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Jim Hurley

Administrator-Treasurer

262-275-6300 ext. 12

admin@townoflinn.wi.gov